Harkstead  - Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.

 Minutes

Date/Time:      Monday   June 13 2016 - in Harkstead Village Hall

Councillors Present: William Wrinch, Alison Looser, John Zalucki, Simon Leatherdale, Roger Harward, David Rose and David Wood

Also present:  2 parishioners and clerk.

1. Election of Chair and Vice Chair – RH proposed and JZ seconded Simon Leatherdale for Chairman. He accepted the office. SL proposed and JZ seconded Roger Harward as Vice Chairman. He accepted the office. 

2. Apologies – None.
3. Declaration of Interest – William Wrinch is a member of the Village Hall committee.
4. Minutes of last meeting – April 11 2016 minutes were amended and signed.
5. Matters Arising –.None

Adjournment – DR reported that an application for 320 dwellings has been passed at Brantham despite a lot of opposition, himself included. There is no social housing in the proposal.

 DW is presenting the Harkstead parishioners Broadband petition at the County office tomorrow with Tony Leeson. He also said the local Buzzabout service will still run with some changes, such as being able to book 7 days in advance. It will also run from7am to 7pm throughout the Babergh district. 

Parishioner Brian Excell said he hadn’t had any reports from the APM to publish on his website. Clerk hasn’t finished those minutes yet. He also asked if anything further was happening about recent anti social behaviour in the village. Clerk and chairman are still waiting to have an informal meeting with Sgt Gary Milbourne. Clerk to contact Sgt Milbourne.
6. Millennium Green – Equipment inspection done. Recommend the balance beam is kept under observation as the wood is splitting in places. Hammerite painting has been done and bird guards put up. Slide surround is deteriorating, not drastic yet. Clerk to ask HMGT to remove old wire fencing alongside the Wrinch property.
7. Planning Applications – B/16/00708 Calm Winds, Ipswich Road –Single storey rear extension. Parish Council recommends approval. Sparrow Hall – no strong views against it. SL would like to see a few more nesting boxes. All were pleased that it was finally being renovated.
8. Footpaths – Clerk to ask Martin Williams for some feedback on the recent local survey and say that parishioners were willing to help out here they could. Also ask him if FP32 could be redefined.
9. Financial Report – Current Ac. -£46,  Bus. Saver - £4543, Savings  -  £1710.
ii) Expenditure - £86.85,  to Cllr. Harward,  for purchase of paint. £127.41, SALC annual subscription. £30 – CAS annual subscription. iv) As internal auditor, Rodney Freeman had prepared the necessary paperwork for submission to the audit office. Parish Council agreed the paperwork, which was then signed by chairman and clerk.

10. Correspondence, nothing to discuss. Most had been sent by email.
11. Any other business – 1. SL and RH had attended a recent meeting about setting up a website. It was under way. AL asked if anything could be done about parked cars blocking Shore Lane. Police could be informed but unlikely to do anything. SL – had, had a report that a young looking person had been seen cutting the Green with the gang mower. Clerk to ask HMGT if whoever it was, is covered by insurance.
12. Next meeting – Monday July 11 at 7.30pm.
Meeting ended at 2100.

